THE COLLEGE WEEK

PUBLISHED AND DISTRIBUTED EVERY TUESDAY TO THE BENNINGTON COLLEGE COMMUNITY

June 11-16, 1963

vol. XLIV. No. 14

CALENDAR

Special Exhibitions

June	11	Tuesday	7:30	D.M.	Full "Festival" Rehearsal	Jennings Foyer
	12	Wednesday	4:15	p.m.	Faculty Meeting	Barn #1
	12	Wednesday	8:15	D.M.	Voice Recital	Carriage Barn
	13	Thursday	5:00	p.m.	Commencement Rehearsal	Barn Quadrangle
	14	Friday	4:00	p.m.	Student Concert	Carriage Barn
			6:30	p.m.	Senior Supper	Jennings Lawn
			7:30	p.m.	Full "Festival" Rehearsal	Barn Flagnole
			8:30	p.m.	Commencement Address	Carriage Barn
	15	Saturday	10:00	a.m.	Commencement	Barn Quadrangle

For more information on these events, please note the following details:

Special Exhibitions

The annual Senior Art Show of paintings, graphics, sculpture and ceramics will be on display this week in the Carriage Barn. The show includes works by Abbie Aurell, Marion Breeze, Marilyn Harris, Paula Hopkins Hayes, Marcia Fox-Martin Huber, Catherine Johnston, Wendy Kochenthal, Sandy Perlmutter, Jane Rosenthal, Sally Shaw, Diana Strauch, and Nancy Warren.

Senior theses are now on display in the Library.

Faculty Meeting This will be the last meeting of the year.

Voice Recital

Kathleen Syna will present a voice recital, assisted by Henry Brant, Gunnar Schonbeck, William Carragan, Constance Holden, Eileen Carrier, Elizabeth Walker, Alberto Passigli, Elizabeth Yeomans, George Plue, Priscilla Smiley, and Steve Bick. Her program is as follows:

Cantata No.	8	Telemann	
Four Songs		Dowland	
Cantata No.	51	Bach	
Vier Ernste	Gesange	Brahms	
Folk Songs		Spanish, Yiddish, and American	*

Commencement Rehearsal <u>Commencement Rehearsal</u> will be held on <u>Thursday evening</u> at 5:00. All candidates who expect to take part in the degree conferring ceremony on Saturday <u>must attend this</u> rehearsal.

Student Concert

The program will include compositions written and performed by students.

Senior Supper

An outdoor buffet for seniors, their guests, faculty, trustees and students. (In case of rain, in the Commons Dining Rooms.)

Commencement Address David Riesman, Henry Ford II Professor of Social Sciences at Harvard University and co-author of <u>The Lonely Crowd</u>, will deliver the Commencement Address at the invitation of the graduating class.

Commencement

A special issue of <u>College Week</u> will appear later this week, giving details of the Commencement program and listing the members of the graduating class.

COMMUNITY NOTICES AND NEWS

Trustees' Meeting The Board of Trustees will meet on campus this Friday and Saturday, when they will take part in the degree-conferring ceremony.

Library Notes

Library hours this week are as follows:

Tuesday and Wednesday 9:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. 7:30 p.m. - 11:00 p.m. Thursday and Friday 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Saturday After the Degree Awarding
Ceremony until 12 o'clock noon.

All library books are due Thursday, June 13th, at 1:00 p.m.

As its gift to the College, the Class of 1963 has given the Library a most generous sum (about \$640) to be spent for books and periodicals in art, anthropology, and foreign languages.

Coop Store Hours The Coop Store will close this Friday, June 14th, and reopen at the completion of inventory, about the end of June, when Summer hours will be from 9:00 to 4:00.

Meals This Week Friday's noonday meal will be a box lunch. Students expecting to partake are asked to sign up by Tuesday noon, June 11th, on the list in the <u>Blue Pantry</u>, indicating at that time if they expect quests (quests must be paid for).

At 6:30 p.m. on Friday a buffet will be served on Jennings Lawn for all those remaining on campus. Seniors are asked to sign up by Wednesday noon, June 12th, for the number of guests they expect. The list will be posted in the Blue Pantry. Undergraduates will not be permitted to have guests at the buffet.

No Dogs, Please Community dog owners are earnestly requested to see that their pets do not attend the Senior Supper on Friday evening or Commencement on Saturday morning.

Last Meal

The last official meal will be breakfast, 8:00 - 8:30 on Saturday morning, June 15, and the dining rooms will be closed at that time for the summer.

Student <u>Waitresses</u>

Students who intend to work in the dining halls next semester must notify Connie Vince before they leave College. Waitresses are expected to report for "waiting-on" the first day they return.

Shipping Luggage

If you wish your luggage shipped by express, be sure that you fill out the transportation arrangement form that was put in your mail box last Wednesday, and return it to Mr. McGuire's office by 4 p.m. this Wednesday.

Bicycles

Bicycles should be taken to Commons front porch where they will be locked up for the summer. Be sure they are tagged with your name so that there will be no difficulty locating them when you return in the fall.

Sign-out Slips

All students, including married students and students living off campus, should sign themselves out for the summer vacation. No sign-out slip will be accepted that has been made out by one student for another. These slips are used for forwarding mail so please be sure to make them legible.

Senior Sign-outs

You are <u>expected to sign out</u> before you leave campus. We need your address for mail purposes.

Just before you leave campus on graduation day please check your mail boxes for last minute notes, mail and telegrams.

Faculty Mail

If you are going to be off campus - even just for a few days - please notify switchboard and leave instructions as to what you want done with your mail.

Summer Mail

All letters and other first class mail received at the College during the summer vacation will automatically be forwarded to the address on your sign-out slip. To avoid mistakes in forwarding mail be sure these addresses are clearly written (we would prefer that they be printed.) Anyone wishing to have magazines, newspapers, packages, etc. forwarded please fill out the slips that have already been put in your mail boxes and leave them at switchboard with a deposit before you leave College.

Switchboard Post Office Summer Schedule The Post Office will be on regular schedule during summer vacation.

The switchboard will be open from 7:00 a.m. - 10:30 p.m. seven days a week.

Summer Taxi Schedule

Beginning Sunday, June 16th, the following schedule will be effective Mondays through Fridays until further notice:

Leave Bennington at 8:40 a.m.

Leave Flag Pole at College at 8:55 a.m. Leave Flag Pole at College at 5:05 p.m.

There will be no regularly scheduled trips on Saturday or Sunday.

Commencement Parking

In order to provide parking space for guests, there will be no parking of community cars in any of the usual parking areas from I p.m. Friday, June 14th, until after Commencement on Saturday.

Members of the community are requested to park in the field west of the Barn, between the Barn and the Commons parking area.

Commencement Ceremony

At 9:45 a.m., fifteen minutes before the Degree-Conferring Ceremony on Saturday, all roads leading to the flagpole will be closed. Do not plan to drive to the student or faculty houses on the East Lane after 9:45 a.m.

The Barn will be closed at 9 a.m. on Saturday (one hour before the Degree-Conferring Ceremony) to all visitors and persons not authorized to be there.

Last Reminder

All bills must be paid and keys turned in to the Business Office before students leave college.

Fall Planning

Student houses will be open to returning students on Sunday, September 8. Classes begin Monday the 9th at 8:30 a.m. Have a good vacation!